
 

“There are not enough words to express 
how thankful and grateful I am for every 
person who helped with the Food Truck 
Party.  Our church is truly blessed with 
people who care about spreading God’s 

love with the children who came to our Vacation Bible School.  
We donated, with financial help, about 400 items of food to 
the Norris Food Bank.  We shared God with 42 boys and girls, 
and we had about 10 leaders who took at least one pie to 
their faces, heard stories of how God did miracles for his   
people, and then learned how we can help people today.  We 
served many cookies, sang many songs, made great crafts, 
played games, and did experiments.  We ended the week 
with hot dogs and ice cream.  Give ourselves a pat on your 
back for a job well done.”   Judy 

Thank you, Judy Nyhof, for being the Chair! 

WiNGS (Women in God’s Service) 

WiNGS will meet on Tuesday, July 11 at 7:00.  Julie Rosburg will lead our study on chapter 7, 
“Value Human Life” in our book Road to Freedom: The Ten Commandments.  In this    
chapter, we will talk about valuing and supporting human life, and protecting human    
dignity. Cindy Widhalm will provide the lunch at our meeting. We would love to have you 
join us!  

       Our mission project for July is to collect school supplies for backpacks handed out at the Norris 
Food Pantry to area students in need of help.  The following items are needed: 

  #2 pencils, 12 or 24 count            Crayola crayons (Crayola brand only, please)   
washable markers         glue sticks            scissors sized K- 8th-grade 

zipper or plastic pencil boxes        spiral notebooks             colored pencils, 12 or 24 count   
2-pocket folders        pencil sharpeners              red, blue, and black pens          dry-erase markers                 

composition notebooks        multi-colored highlighters            yellow highlighters                 
pink erasers                    loose leaf notebook paper   

                                           

        These items are due Sunday, July 23.   

If you miss what we used to call Special Music in our Sunday morning service, here is your chance to enjoy 

that once again.  If you would like to share your talents by either singing or playing an instrument for our 

congregation to listen to, or if you would like to request someone else to sing or play for us, please         

contact either Eunice Cramer or Jamie Godtel.  

 

 

                         “Shout with joy to the Lord, all the earth! Worship the Lord with gladness. Come before him,              

                                      singing with joy. Acknowledge that the Lord is God! He made us and we are his.” 

Rocky Mountain High is a youth camp for our high 

school students happening on July 22-26. Holland 

Church has 7 boys and 1 girl going with Chet  

Maendele as their leader. Rocky Mountain High 

has a mission of creating a camp experience that 

will build in students and leaders a transformation 

from biblical truth and rest in a greater                  

intimacy with Christ. Please 

pray for these students and 

leaders.   



  9 Kathy Van Cott 

  9  Gracie Vande Griend 

11 Mike Peters 

13 Ashley Knudtson 

31 Chelsi Marolf  

31 Rosann Wissink 

11 Dan and Cindy Lange 

11 Dick and Cindy Marolf 

18 Rick and Wendy Essink   

Pastor Anthony: contact information 
402 984 3702 call or text  

402 792 2004 church phone 
Office Hours     9 a.m.—1:00 p.m. 

Sunday Worship 9:30 a.m. 

              From the Pastor’s Heart 

 

 
“God will meet all your needs according to the riches of His glory in 
Christ Jesus.”  Philippians 4:19 
 

It can be difficult to see God's perfect provision in the midst of struggle and tragedy.  
Seasons that seem to offer more pain than pleasure. It is in these moments we (believers 
in Jesus Christ) must seize this opportunity to have our hearts and minds examined by 
our Lord. God's word speaks truth into all the lies the world will throw at us. God's word 
can be a healing ointment for all the wounds we deal with daily. God's word is a lamp 
that sheds light on the path when we struggle to find the way or sure footing.  
Recognize the great power God has and how He uses His word to renew our hearts and 
minds. He continues the "work in progress" in molding us to be more like His Son. Know 
that God is very present and very faithful. Know that you are part of His good plan and 
purpose. He saves us from our sin and from so much more but He saves us for all the 
things that He plans to use us for and the people He is sending us to. 
 
“I will save you, and you will be a blessing.”          Zechariah 8:13 

   

 God Bless,  Anthony  

Pastor at Holland Church 
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Have a Happy 4th of July             
celebrating the freedom we have 
in our country. Thank you to our 

fore-fathers, and the military men 
and women who continue to serve 

our country. 

                                    Sunday, July 9 Happenings! 

Doug and Ann Johnson  will share during Fellowship Time updates on 
their ministry.  A question and answer time will also be available. 
 
At noon Church Life is hosting a Patriotic Lunch in the Fellowship Hall. 
Hamburgers, hotdogs, drink, and table service will be provided. The 

congregation is asked to bring a patriotic side dish or dessert. Guests are welcome. 
 
At 1 p.m. we will be hosting a Grand Opening of the newly developed walking path 
located south of the Holland ball diamond.  Festivities will begin at 1:00 with a ribbon 
cutting and unveiling of a new sign at the start of the path.  A scavenger hunt will be 
available where participants can check items off a list of things to be spotted as they 
walk along the path.  You will also have an opportunity to try out the various benches 
along  the way. Wear comfortable clothes and walking shoes to church and come join 
us! 
 

 

 


